

6 May 2015

Michael Wigley Principal Wigley & Company Solicitors Level 6 23 Waring Taylor Street Wellington 6134

Dear Michael

Reply to your email of 14 April 2015 regarding the section 30R review

We refer to your email of 2 May 2015 in response to our letter of 1 May 2015 regarding the Commission's section 30R review of the UBA STD non price terms.

You asked further questions about the scope of the 30R review including whether it would include the issues that you had previously raised about UCLL.

As it is only the non price terms of the UBA STD that are the subject of the review, the review will not look at matters that are unrelated to the UBA STD non price terms or unique to other regulated services such as UCLL.

We also advise that we will give further consideration to submissions received from our previous consultation on the section 30R review when we consider the scope of section 30R review of the UBA STD non price terms.

At this point we do not consider it appropriate to discuss the nature of the review further as we will be publicly consulting on it in the future. As the section 30R review is a public process, we consider it appropriate to post our correspondence with you on the Commission's website.

Yours sincerely

Neville Lord